PUBLIC

MINUTES of a meeting of **IMPROVEMENT AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE** - **PEOPLE** held on Wednesday, 9 March 2022 at Council Chamber, County Hall, Matlock, DE4 3AG.

PRESENT

Councillor T Kemp (in the Chair)

Councillors S Burfoot, C Dale, R George, D Muller, P Rose, S Swann, D Taylor and J Woolley.

Also in attendance was Councillor J Patten and C Cammiss.

Apologies for absence were submitted for Councillor A Griffiths and J Wharmby.

4/22 MINUTES

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 10 January 2022 be confirmed as a correct record.

5/22 PUBLIC QUESTIONS

There were no public questions.

6/22 STRATEGIC DIRECTION FOR CHILDRENS SERVICES CONVERSATION WITH THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR FOR CHILDRENS SERVICES

Carol Cammiss Executive Director Children's Services gave a presentation to the Committee that outlined observations, early thinking about the Strategy as well as next steps with a timeline of activities.

The Committee were informed of the strengths to build on which included the encouraging support from Members for the children's agenda and the need to drive change, transformation and continuous improvement. A list of themes with emerging opportunity areas had been compiled. Actions had then been identified to realise the opportunities.

There had been a progress update on the Children's Services Strategy with a list of subject topics. The strategy would help Children's Services respond to a list of drivers and tackle complex challenges. The first published version of the Strategy would be completed within the next four weeks. With the Strategy launch planned for early September.

The High Level Timeline for the period January 2022 – December 2023 had been outlined within the presentation.

The Committee were interested to learn more about SEND and the youth service. It was expected that there would be a full SEND inspection next year. It had been understood that there was work in transition. The department were currently gathering SEND data and would be in a better position to give an update later in the year as well as information on the youth service. There was a suggestion that an Early Intervention Prevention Strategy may be written. SEND would be a two year programme of work and a review would take place between April – July and an update would be brought back to the Committee at the September meeting.

The Committee had questioned the number of children going into care. It had been explained that there was a national increase of 25% in the last 24 months and a lot more work was being done in prevention. Work was being commissioned on the subject of how to support those on the edge of the care systems, working with families and foster carers.

The department were working on a Early Help Transition Service Strategy that should be ready for May. As well as this, care leavers were in one of the top five priorities after the service was brought back in house. The Chairman had requested that the department report back to the Committee with how the service was going on an ongoing basis. A working group was proposed to establish a performance dashboard to assist the Committee in monitoring service delivery.

7/22 OFSTED FRAMEWORK AND INSPECTION ACTIVITY

Carol Cammiss Executive Director Children's Services gave a presentation to the Committee that outlined the Ofsted Framework and Inspection Activity.

There was no written statement of action for the SEND AREA Inspection in November 2016, some strengths and areas for improvement had been identified. The ILACS Graded Inspection July 2019 graded DCC as Requires Improvement in three areas and Good for Impact of leaders. The ILACS focused visit in October 2021 for leaving care gave the feedback 'Visible, tangible and sustained improvements and many strengths in practice identified'. There were two specific areas for development (consistent review of pathway plans; tracking of actions from safety panel).

The areas of progress since the ILACS 2019 had been outlined within the presentation. As well as the expected future inspection activity. The Committee would be provided with an update as requested on the SEND strategy in September. The Chair asked about the quality of the school buildings and it was suggested that this topic should be added to the draft work programme.

8/22 WORK PROGRAMME

An opportunity was given to Committee members to make suggestions for the work programme. A suggestion had been made to review the learning disability consultation and where it was leading. It was suggested that this topic be added to the draft work programme for consideration (a review had not been confirmed at this stage).